Mr. President,

I would like to extend a warm welcome to the delegation of Serbia and thank them for the presentation of their third UPR report. 
Croatia welcomes some positive developments in the reporting period regarding prevention of hate speech, hate crimes and discrimination, including on the basis of ethnicity. We expect Serbia to implement the provisions of the Action Plans that were developed within the framework of its EU accession process, including the Action Plan for the Realisation of National Minority Rights, in its entirety and in an inclusive and transparent way. 

Allow us to address Serbia with three recommendations:

1. Increase efforts to promote tolerance for persons belonging to ethnic, national, racial, religious or other minorities and address hate speech, discrimination and hate crime more effectively.

2. Ensure full access to all information, including access to archives, that will enable tracing, identifying and ascertaining the fate of missing persons or their remains.   

3. Strengthen the fight against impunity for war crimes, in particular by accelerating investigations and prosecution, including high level cases, and by ensuring access to justice and reparations to victims without discrimination and in line with internationally established standards.
We regret to note that the Prosecutorial Strategy for investigation and prosecution of war crimes is still not adopted while meaningful progress in war crimes justice is lacking and negative tendencies in war crime prosecutions are continuing, with only one indictment issued against one person in 2017. Furthermore, many victims of wartime crimes committed by Serbian forces remain without access to adequate and effective compensation under the current legal framework. 
Croatia underlines the importance of moving forward in the issue of missing persons, where the lack of information is the key obstacle to solving the remaining cases. 
Mr. President, 
We wish Serbia a successful UPR review session. 
